What's on in...October

Public Meeting in Lancelin - Free Legal Advice on Wills, Family Trusts, Superannuation etc



The CWA Lancelin are pleased to advise that Greg Calder of Butcher Paull & Calder will be their guest speaker on Monday 9 October 2017 at 11.00am at the Lancelin Hall.

Greg works in the field of business structures which includes estate planning, trusts, commercial property, company law, taxation, securities, superannuation, mergers and acquisitions, and transfer duty. He is highly qualified to discuss the necessity of having a valid will - it's a subject many people seem to avoid but without proper planning your estate may be distributed contrary to your wishes.

The CWA ladies will have the urn on for tea and coffee by 10.30am, and after the talk a light luncheon of soup and sandwiches will be available for a gold coin donation.

Relay for Life Fundraiser High Tea



West Coast Honey and "Breast Friends" will be hosting a special high tea on Sunday 15 October from 2 – 4pm to raise funds for the

Cancer Council's Relay for Life initiative. Items will be up for auction during the afternoon and tickets are \$40. To buy your ticket and support a very worthwhile cause contact Hannah 0431 197 874 or Chelsea 0416 273 320.

Brand²Brand Community Litter Drive

Join a group of like-minded volunteers for a couple of fun hours and help clean up the road verges. A sausage sizzle will be provided in Granville Park at 12 noon.

When: Sunday 15 October from 10.00am – 12 noon Where: Dewar, Weld, Honeycomb & Cockram Roads Please register your interest with the Gingin CRC on 9575 1253 or crc@gingin.net.

FREE Workshops - Gingin & Lancelin

1. Grant Funding



Are you seeking grant funding for a community project? Or would you

like information on how to write grant applications? The Gingin and Lancelin CRCs are hosting Grant Information Sessions (GIS) which will cover:

- · What you need to know about your project
- Planning for grant applications
- Tips for grant writing
- · Grant funding opportunities (local and other).

Bookings for these workshops are essential and details are as follows:

Gingin CRC Workshop

1 Lily King Place, Gingin

Monday 30 October 2017 at 5.30pm - 7.30pm

To book contact Gingin CRC on 9575 1253 or email crc@gingin.net (subject heading 'GIS Gingin Booking) by no later than Tuesday 24 October.

Lancelin CRC Workshop

117 Gingin Rd, Lancelin

Tuesday 31 October 2017 at 5.30pm - 7.30pm

To book contact Lancelin CRC on 9655 2033 or email reception@lancelin.net (subject heading 'GIS Lancelin Booking) by no later than Tuesday 24 October.

Supper and refreshments will be provided at both workshops. This community initiative is proudly supported by the Shire of Gingin, Lancelin CRC, Gingin CRC, and Bendigo Bank Gingin and Lancelin Branch.

Please note these workshops are being held to coincide with the Shire's next Community Grants Program (Small Projects) which opens mid-October and closes mid-November. If you have a small project/event (up to \$3,000) coming up, attending these workshops will be very helpful. More information on the next funding round will be posted on Shire's website and Facebook page shortly.

What's on in...October

2. Volunteer Support



Are you thinking about volunteering but not sure where to start? Or do volunteering WA you lead a volunteer group and need some pointers on recruitment

and management? If so, Volunteering WA are hosting a number of invaluable workshops in Gingin and Lancelin, details below:

Gingin Workshops - 24 October 2017

- 1. Recruiting Volunteers: 10.00am 12 noon
- 2. Retaining Volunteers: 1.00pm 3.00pm

Plus one-on-one volunteer management consultations are available between 3.15pm - 4.45pm. To book a session please contact Helen Sutherland on 0419 604 101 or clubdev@gingin.wa.gov.au.

Venue: Granville Civic Centre, Weld St, Gingin

To book a Gingin workshop go to:

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/recruiting-and-retainingvolunteers-workshops-gingin-tickets-37232838422

Lancelin Workshops - 25 October 2017

- 1. Developing Volunteer Management Plans: 9.00am - 11.30am
- 2. Step Into Volunteering: 12.45pm 1.30pm

Plus one-on-one volunteer management consultations are available between 12.00pm - 12.30pm. To book a session please contact Helen Sutherland on 0419 604 101 or clubdev@gingin.wa.gov.au.

Venue: Lancelin Shire Office, Vins Way, Lancelin

To book a Lancelin workshop go to:

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/developing-volunteermanagement-plans-lancelin-tickets-37232676939

Our Community News

Gingin Students' Recycling Play a Real Hit

Last month, parents and Shire of Gingin officers were treated to a wonderful performance by Year 1 students of GDHS on the benefits of recycling. The students presented a creative play for school assembly that told the story of helping Mother Nature by being better at managing our

"Year 1/Room 1 at Gingin District High School were very pleased and proud to have worked in collaboration with the Gingin Shire on their recycling bin roll out to educate the students and community on how to reduce, reuse and recycle," said teacher Sharon Miller. "In class, we linked different areas of our curriculum to the recycling process and also learned about the services provided within our community.



Nominate Someone Great - 2018 Community Citizen of the Year





Nominate your hero for a 2018 Australia Day Award

www.citizenshipawards.com.au CLOSING DATE: 31 OCTOBER 2017

CATEGORIES:

- * Community Citizen of the Year * Community Citizen of the Year - Senior
- * Community Citizen of the Year Youth * Active Citizenship (Group/Event)

Our Community News

Early Ratepayer Winners



On 22 September the Shire conducted a random draw from the pool of ratepayers who paid their rates early - and we would like to congratulate the following ten early ratepayers for being selected!

Gail Anderson - Gingin Douglas Bird - Dianella Donald & Lyndall Newman - Ledge Point Simon Troon – Floreat Virginia Burke - Wembley Downs Mark Campbell - Joondalup Kristy Castledine - Doubleview Technicdraw Pty Ltd (Nick Lustini) - Northbridge Henrietta Kretschmer - Lancelin Christopher & Kay Cypher - Carine

These lucky people will receive an invitation to the Shire's Early Rates Prize Night which will be held in November and will be part of a special event to receive their prize

IOD Speed Cameras Vandalised

Further to the recent tragic fatalities on Indian Ocean Drive a speed camera located on IOD in Gabbadah has been sprayed with paint, rendering it unable to capture speeding drivers. If you witness any such vandalism, please contact the Lancelin or Gingin Police as soon as possible.



Save the Dates!

- · Stable Fly Action Group Annual General Meeting -Thursday 2 November, Granville Civic Centre, Gingin
- Celebrating our Seniors event Saturday 4 November, Wangaree Community Centre, Lancelin Woodridge Spring Fair Turns 21 event – Sunday 5
- November, Woodridge Gingin Volunteer Fire & Rescue is Turning 21 event -
- Sunday 12 November, Gingin Fire Station

For more details of these events please check out the Events Calendar on the Shire's website gingin.wa.gov.au.

Shire Notices

Proposed Local Law

The Shire of Gingin hereby notifies for public comment that it proposes to make a Waste Amendment Local Law 2017.

Purpose: The purpose of this local law is to amend the Shire of Gingin Waste Local Law 2016.

Effect: The effect of this local law is to ensure that the

> Shire of Gingin Waste Local Law 2016 incorporates a clause clearly setting out the objection and appeal rights applicable to the local law.

A copy of the proposed local law may be inspected or obtained at the Shire of Gingin Administration Centre, 7 Brockman Street, Gingin and the Shire's Lancelin Office, Vins Way, Lancelin during office hours, or from the Shire of Gingin website (www.gingin.wa.gov.au).

Submissions from the public in relation to the proposed local law will be accepted up until 4.00pm on Monday, 13 November 2017. Hard copy submissions may be posted or hand delivered and should be addressed to the Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Gingin, PO Box 510, Gingin WA 6503. Submissions may also be emailed to mail@gingin.wa.gov.au.

All enquiries should be directed to the Chief Executive Officer on (08) 9575 2211 or via email to mail@gingin.wa.gov.au.